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Elizabeth Armstrong 
18 Dunstarn lane 
LEEDS 
LS16 8EL 
 


 
 


 
 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 
I wish to comment on the Leeds Site Allocation Plan 
 
Additional sites outside the Adel Neighbourhood Plan area that I would recommend for 
development .  
 
Plan ref.HG2-34 Farrar Lane  
Plan ref HG2-30 Site of the Eyrie Pub, Holtdale Approach  
Plan ref. HG2-31 Land at the corner of Otley Old Road and Holtdale Approach  
Plan ref. HG2-32 Cookridge Fire station, Otley Old Road  
 
These sites are Brownfield sites suitable for development.  By utilising these sites it would alleviate 
the pressure on green field sites within the city. 
 
 Sites that I am opposed to for development 
 
  Comment on Plan ref.  HG2-38                               Dunstarn Lane 
 
This is a Greenbelt site and the removal of it from Greenbelt is contrary to the National Planning 
Policy Framework in which exceptional or special circumstances have to be demonstrated. None of 
the Special Circumstances in Section 9 Para 88 of the National Planning Policy Framework are met in 
this situation. 
 
In response to the council’s request for comments from Historic England, their response on 21st 
October 2015 was that the proposal for development was ‘Unsound’ saying , ‘The site lies some 300 
metres 300 metres from the boundary of the Meanwood Conservation Area to the south.  In line 
with the approach adopted elsewhere, the proximity of the Conservation Area and the need to 
ensure that development proposals safeguard the elements which contribute to its significance 
should be referred to in the Site Requirements.’ 
 
Development of this site would have a huge impact on ecology of this area.  More hard standing in 
this area would create a significant flooding risk as this area of land is already often water logged 
during rain.  The excess surface water created by development would create potential flooding 
issues.   
 
The Adel area is currently in desperate need of local services and facilities such as play areas, parks 
and not least schools.  To develop this site would put massive pressure on the two schools in the 
area which are already oversubscribed every year. 
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In terms of Transport and Highways, there appears to have been no consideration to the impact of 
this development on the small roads which serve the area.  Long Causeway is already a busy road 
with no pavement in parts, and to increase the traffic on this road will add to the congestion at the 
Adel Lane junction and also at the Ring Road.  Given that the area is already going to be faced with 
more traffic due to developments in Bramhope, Otley, North Yorkshire, the development of this site 
in Adel will create huge additional burden. 
 


Site ref.1178B Dunstarn Lane (Land South) 


 
I support that this site is not in the plan for the same reasons as I have given above relating to HG2-
38. 
 
 
Is the plan Sound? 
 
Tests of plan 
 
I do not think the plan is sound as it is not Positively Prepared in that it does not take into account 
the infrastructure needs.  It is not Justified as reuse of Brownfield sites should be put before 
development of Green Belt and Green Field sites.  The plan is not effective as for many of the sites, 
particularly HG2-38, the infrastructure is not in place and cannot be delivered.  Therefore I believe 
the plan is not in line with the National Planning Policy Framework as it does not pass the tests of 
being Positively Prepared, Justified and Effective. 
 
I feel strongly that all brownfield sites in Leeds need to be exhausted before any consideration is 
given to greenfield or green belt sites.  Also consideration needs to be given to infrastructure need 
before any site is approved e.g. school capacity- primary and secondary, determination of future 
highways demand and how this will be met, ability of local primary health structure to meet 
anticipated needs of the local population.  These issues have not been carefully considered in the 
production of the plan. 
 
 
I would like to take part in the forthcoming Public Examination. 
 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 


 
16/11/2015 
 
 
 












